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October 2024    Issue 38               Volume 10 

“Peace by Piece” 

 

President’s Message for October 

Hello everyone. We have a Night Coordinator, Sheri Overton. I am 
excited that Sheri stepped up, THANK YOU Sheri.  

We still NEED a Night Secretary. Patty Swan has helped but cannot 
take the position permanently. I have asked at every night 
meeting and put it in the newsletter. So, I though I would try ask-
ing in a different way and maybe my message will reach someone 
and one of you will step up! I looked up synonyms for NEED.  

So here it is—I NEED, want, demand, wish for and long for a Night 
Secretary. There is an urgency, shortage, necessity and a call for a 
Night Secretary. I covet, have a use for, and yearn for a Night Sec-
retary.  

I do not know how else to ask for a permanent Night Secretary. 
I’m all out of words.  

Terry Payne  10/5 
Patty Ann Belvin 10/8 
Francis Tweedy 10/13 
Isabella Surber 10/14 
Kitty Tully   10/19 
Bonnie Dodson 10/20 
Jan Gotalaere  10/21 
Sandy Barnes   10/25 
Calie Mowery  10/26 
Kathleen Caughell 10/26 
Ellen Wood  10/28 
Shirley Land   10/28 
 
 

PPQG Programs 2024 

Day Night 

Oct. 11 - Beverly Fine—Quilt Judging Oct. 8 - Kathy Byrd—Pixel Quilting 

Nov. 8 - Kathy Byrd—Pixel Quilting 

Challenge Quilts are voted on!!! 

Nov. 12 - Charity Chat 

Challenge Quilts are voted on!!! 

Dec. 13 – Christmas Party Dec. 10 – Christmas Party 

A message from 

Jeanne Surber 

There WILL NOT 

be a sew day for 

the month of 

October!! 
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Newsletter Debra Webb 

Circulation/Membership 
Barbara Rutan (Chair)     
Brenda West 

Property Management Shonda Berry 

Sunshine Sandy Barnes 

Honor Quilts Debra Jones 

Small Service Projects 
Shonda Berry                 
Peggy Taylor  

Nominating Committee 
Patty Swan, Candy Byrd, 
Frances Tweety and  
Kendra Surber. 

2024 Challenge Quilt  
Rose Gunn/ Karen Carr 
Donna Albright 

Workshops Mark/Cathy Fowler 

E-tree Linda Odell 

Librarian 
Lisa Hartman/Pat 
McGough 

Web Linda Odell 

Fall Festival Candy Byrd 

2024 Quilt Show 

 

Lisa Hartman (Chair)  
Barbara Rutan, Sheri  
Overton, Calie Mower, 
Malinda Dagenhart and 
Amy Mazich 

Day Chapter  

Day Monthly Mini Amy Mazich 

Day Block of the Month Gina Vivian 

Day Hospitality Shonda Berry 

Day Programs Cathy Sampson 

Day Parliamentarian Cathy Sampson  

Day Greeter Pat Sappenfield 

Historian Gala Damato 

Backup              Linda Odell 

 Our Volunteers for 2024 

Night Chapter 

Night Monthly Mini Rita Crawford &  
Ingrid Kross 

Night Block of the Month Gina Vivian 

Night Hospitality Shonda Berry 

Night Programs Calie Mowery 

Night Parliamentarian Cathy Sampson  

Night Greeter Marilyn Rivera 

Historian Gala Damato 

             Backup   Linda Odell 

 PPQG Board Members 2024-2025 

President:    Debbie Moore  
Vice President:   Calie Mowery 
Executive Secretary:   Susan Waddles 
Executive Treasurer:   Sandy Barnes 
Day Coordinator:   Terry Payne 
Day Secretary:   Diane Zeimet 
Day Treasurer:   Susan Anthony 
Night Coordinator:   Sheri Overton (YAY!) 
Night Secretary:   OPEN* 
Night Treasurer:   Gina Vivian 

*Please consider volunteering for the 

OPEN position! One position left to fill!   

It’s our members that make this Guild 

what it is.  
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 Saturday October 5th and Sunday October 6th   

10 a.m. until 5 p.m. both days 

Parking is $10 per vehicle (cash only) Admission is free 

Newport News is harvesting spooky fun for everyone, as we prepare for the FALL-O-WEEN Festival, an All-America City 

Celebration. This two-day, family-friendly festival will be held at Newport News Park on October 5 and 6 and includes tra-

ditional marketplace crafters and exhibitors, Halloween-themed vendors, wagon rides, live pumpkin carvers, ax throwing, 

a corn maze, eerie escape rooms, fortune tellers, a huge pumpkin patch, a mechanical pumpkin ride and live stage enter-

tainment. Tricks and treats around every corner with food and beverage vendors, seasonal beer garden, costumed char-

acters, photo ops, kid’s activities and more!  

 

PARKING INFORMATION—On-site and Satellite/Shuttle Parking available 

On-Site Parking:  Newport News Park (13560 Jefferson Ave, Newport News, VA 23603) 

Satellite/Shuttle Parking: 

Oliver C. Greenwood Elementary School (13460 Woodside Ln, Newport News, VA 23608) 

Woodside High School (13450 Woodside Ln, Newport News, VA 23608) 

We need QUILTS and VOLUNTEERS!!  

Loan your quilt and let us show it off for you. A great way to promote membership and a chance to display your quilts.  

Volunteer at the PPQG booth for a couple of hours. Then take some time off from quilting and enjoy the amazing festival. 

Volunteers receive a FREE parking pass!  

The PPQG will participate in the Heritage section of The Newport News Fall-O-Ween October 5th and 6th. Please bring 

quilts or quilted items that you would like to loan us for display to the September meeting and give them to Candy Byrd. 

Any size will be fine. Holiday, whimsical quilts/wall hangings are always a big hit.  

A sign-up sheet for volunteers to maintain the booth will be available at the September meetings. We would like to have 

three volunteers for set-up (each morning 9-11 a.m.) and at least two volunteers to work two-hour shifts during the two 

day festival.  

Please be sure that your quilt has a label or your name and contact information pinned to the back of the quilt. Quilts will 

be collected by Candy at the September meetings and will be returned to the owner at the October meetings.  
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   The Piecemaker—PPQG Newsletter 

Full Page $50  Half Page  
$25 

Quarter Page 
$15  

Business Card 
 $5  

Personal Classified 

$2.50   

Members  
FREE 

“The Piecemaker” is published monthly. Please send news items, articles, inquiries and  

advertisements via email with “PPQG Newsletter” in the subject line to ppqgetree@gmail.com. The 

November 2024 Newsletter articles are due no later than October 22.  

Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild 
Challenge Quilt 2024  

“Travel the USA” 
 

Rules—Note the Deadline coming up! 
 
• Pick a state – where you were born, your favorite  

vacation spot, somewhere you wish to travel  and 
use it as the inspiration for your quilt. 

• $3.00 entry fee 
• Quilts must be between 18” x 18” and 60” x 60” 
• No kits please 
• Artist statements due Sept. 15 
• Please attach a four-inch hanging sleeve to  

the top back of your quilt 
• Quilts to be turned in by October Day Meeting 
• Quilts will be displayed and voted on at  

November Day and Night meetings, with winners 
announced at the Nov. 12 Night Meeting. 

• All quilts will be eligible to be displayed at Mid 
Atlantic Quilt Show, if you so desire 

WORKSHOP:  Quilt As You Go Project, by Rose Gunn. The cost is $15. 

DATE:   January 10, 2025 — Following the day meeting. 

 

WORKSHOP:  Sashiko Class, by Debbie Moore The cost is $5. 

DATE:   February — Following the day meeting. NOTE: This class is FULL.  

Advertise in The Piecemaker Newsletter.  

Members may advertise for FREE if they only sell their items. 

SELL TABLE RENTAL $10  

PPQG offers all members the opportunity to sell their quilting supplies at the 

meetings. What a great opportunity to reach a bunch of quilters all in one room. 

The rental fee is $10 for a six foot table.  

De-Stash! Tidy up! Sell what you don’t need, want or use anymore.  

See Calie at a meeting for the sign up sheet.  
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PPQG Day Chapter, Hilton Baptist Church  
 
PPQG Day Chapter Meeting Minutes, September 13, 2024 

 
Day Coordinator Terry Payne opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. 
Attendance:  50 members, 2 guests and 3 new members 
 
Meeting Minutes for July were reviewed.  Cathy Sampson motioned for approval, Linda Odell seconded the motion. 

General Membership vote approved the motion. 

Treasurer’s Report was presented. Linda Odell motioned to approve. Motion for approval not submitted. Treasurer’s 

Report has been sent separately from the Newsletter and has been posted on the website. Voting on approval will be 

postponed until October day meeting.  

Terry Payne reported new business: Newsletter Editor volunteer is established. Debra Webb has formally taken leader-
ship. Please remember all information you would like to post in the Newsletter must be submitted by the 22nd of each 
month. Both the Treasurer’s Reports and Newsletters can also be accessed through the Members Only tab on our web-
site, PPQG.org. To send and receive email through the web be sure to use ppqg.org to reach Board Members and other 
support members. 
 
Debbie Moore announced 1) The PPQG Facebook page is open.  2)Sheri Overton is the new Night Coordinator. 
 
Cali Mowery thanked all who participated at the recent retreat. Comradery and enthusiasm were wonderfully represent-
ed by the quilters in attendance. The event was an overwhelming, sparkling success. 
 
Jeanne Surber reported the Free Table has returned to the meetings with positive success. Thank you to participants for 
monitoring their donations at the end of each meeting. This table is a delight and anticipated by many. It’s a welcome 
return to all of our meetings.  
 
Barb Rutan  1) Reminded everyone that accurate data is expected for the roster. Please review your individual details 
and contact Barb with updates and corrections. 2) The few people who do not have access to email can receive a paper 
copy of the roster. Contact Barb if you would like to receive a copy in the mail or in person at a meeting. 3) New PPQG 
informational flyers are available at the membership table. Members are encouraged to take a few and pass on to anyone 
who could be interested in joining the Guild. 
 
Birthdays: Five members received the special birthday Fat Quarter. 
 
Terry Payne opened the floor for announcements. 
 
Monthly Minis: Amy Mazich showed the two items available for prizes. 
 
Cali Mowery  1) Challenge Quilt registration is open to all members.  2) Zoom workshops can be resumed as a majority 
of guest speakers prefer Zoom over in-person. Thirteen attendees at the recent workshop would appreciate Zoom 
presentations. A large majority of PPQG members present today, September 13th also agreed to this preference.             
3) Christmas parties will be held at both the day and night meetings in December.                                                          
The tool swap has a $15 maximum value.  
 
Susan Waddles  Reviewed details of Newport News Fall-O-Ween. There is available space for anyone wanting to vol-
unteer at the PPQG booth. Parking passes are available to all volunteers, please see Susan.     
 
 

Minutes Continued  
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PPQG Day Chapter Meeting Minutes, September 13, 2024 (Cont’d) 

 

Cathy Fowler  1) Announced the January workshop. Quilt As You Go Project, by Rose Gunn. The cost is $15.              
2) After the February day meeting Debbie Moore will lead a Sashiko class. Cost is $5 payable to Debbie at the class. 
Twelve spaces are available. NOTE: Update, all twelve spaces were filled by the end of this meeting.                             
3) The Mystery Quilt—a $5 fee is required. There are five separate clues. Clues 1 & 2 have been released.  Please 
respect that the pattern is licensed; therefore, there is absolutely no sharing allowed.  
 
Small Service Projects were presented by Shonda Berry. 
 
Quilt Show 2024 Updates    

Lisa Hartman showed two “Do Not Touch” signs that will be used during the event. Lisa requested donations of one 

sign per member. The signs will continue to be used for future events. Dimensions could be 8 x 10, 11 x 14 or similar 

sizes. No sign needs to be larger than suggested sizes. A reminder to each sewist to please put their name to a label.   

There will be a Guild Member sale area. Criteria for participating in the sale area 1) Must be an active Guild member 

2) Must work a 1-2 hour shift in the main booth. Sign-up forms are on the PPQG website. Print and sign before sub-

mitting. A Sales Inventory Form (hard copy) is due at the October meeting. At that time participants should pick up 

pre-made sales tags.  

Barb Rutan reminded us there is an entry form for each quilt that will be displayed. The form is also available on the 

PPQG website.  

Debra Jones Honor Quilt photos will be available at the quilt show. Blank signature blocks will be available at the 

Fall Festival. Anyone can sign a blank block with their appreciation to Veterans.  

Cathy Sampson introduced our Guest Speaker, Janellea Macbeth 

Janellea’s presentation “Scrapstashtics” focused on using scraps in a planned, consistent manner. This model not on-

ly works down the scrap supply but shows how to minimally purchase new fabric by using some ready stash fabric. 

The goal is to use what is available and not purchase more or add to the ready supply. A book was available for pur-

chase after the presentation.  

 

Monthly Minis: Amy Mazich drew 2 tickets for the raffle prizes.  

Show and Tell: Quilt presentations were made by 4 members and 1 guest.  

Monthly Door Prizes: 5 tickets were drawn. 

 

Terry Payne called the end of the meeting at 12:16 p.m. 
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PPQG Night Chapter, Hilton Baptist Church  
 
PPQG Night Chapter Meeting Minutes, September 11, 2024 

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm. 
Attendance:  22 members and 2 guests 
 
Meeting Minutes for August were reviewed.  Sheri Overton motioned to accept the minutes. Gala 

D’Amato seconded the motion. Minutes were approved.   

Treasurer’s Report Pat McGough motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report. Carol Pittman se-

conded motion. Patty Swan asked why the report was not in the newsletter. It was announced the 

Treasurer’s report is now on the website in the Members Only area. Linda O’Dell provided website 

password for members who were present. Report was approved.  

President’s Announcement  We still need a Recording Secretary, or someone will be asked at each 
meeting to take the minutes. If no one can take minutes, we cannot have a meeting. We still need a 
Night Coordinator. Terry Payne has been filling in for several months now. Sheri Overton volun-
teered to be Night Coordinator. The Facebook page is now up and running again. The Guild is try-
ing to make sure the pictures stay current.  
 
Birthday Fat Quarters were distributed to members present. 
 
Announcements 
 
Cali Mowery—The Guild has the member sell table for items for sale at the meetings. See Cali if 
you would like to sign up for an upcoming month. The program schedule has been changed and is 
as follows: 
 September 13—Day  Janellea McBeth, ScrapStashtic Quilts 
 October 8—Night Kathy Byrd, Pixel Quilting.  Challenge quilts are due 
 October 11—Day Beverly Fine, Quilt Judging.  
  **Since there were not enough participants for the Saturday workshop, this will be 
      via Zoom at the in person meeting. There WILL NOT be a link provided for  
      members to view at home.  
 November 8—Day Kathy Byrd, Pixel Quilting. Challenge quilts are voted on 
 November 12—Night Charity Chat, Options for your year end tax deductible donations 
 December 10—Night Christmas Party and Tool Swap ($15 Limit) 
 December 13—Day Christmas Party and Tool Swap ($15 Limit) 
 
Candy Byrd — The Falloween is the first weekend in October at Newport News Park. The Guild 
receives payment to be present and man a display. She passed around sign up sheets for volunteers 
to man our booth. Each volunteer gets a parking pass—see Candy if you volunteered and did not 
receive one.  
 
Cathy Fowler — The next workshop is January 10, 2025 after the quilt show and holidays. Rose 
Gunn will do a Quilt as You Go project for $15 following the day meeting. We needed 20 people to 
sign up for the Mystery Quilt and we have 26 so far. Instructions will emailed out each month.  
 
Small Service Projects Shonda Berry and Peggy Taylor showed some small quilts and hearts that 
were donated tonight.  

Minutes Continued  
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PPQG Night Chapter Meeting Minutes, September 11, 2024 (Cont’d) 

 
Monthly Minis  Rita Crawford and Ingrid Kross displayed the monthly mini items and announced 
tickets are available during the break.  
 
Quilt Show   Lisa Hartman and Barbara Rutan discussed the upcoming quilt show. The following 

requests and reminders were discussed: 

1. Quilt show set-up is Friday, November 15th. The show dates are Saturday and Sunday, 

November 16th -17th.  

2. Do Not Touch signs are still needed. If you are attending the retreat, some supplies and 

ideas are available for you to make a sign! 

3. Quilt show entries requirements were reviewed.  

4. Volunteers are needed. Sign-up forms can be found on the webpage in the members 

section. 

Program  Janellea MacBeth , Finish That Darn Quilt.  Janellea discussed methods to help finish 
our UFOs like a buddy system, project swaps, public accountability, working on you favorite quilt 
then the UFO. She recommended committing 15 minutes per day for the UFO and it will be done 
in no time.  Her book, 7 Day Quilt Challenge,  has many suggestions to help with this. She 
showed some of her quilts which she finished using these methods.  A popular quilt with the mem-
bers called “The 12 Days of Christmas” designed by Annie Segal for Quiltmaker can be down-
loaded from Quilting Daily for $7.50.  12 Days Of Christmas Quilt Pattern Download | Quilting 
Daily  Janellea is teaching a workshop at the Tidewater Quilt Guild on September14th called 
Scraptashtic and space is still available. 

Monthly Mini  The drawing winners were Barbara Haas and Carol Williams. 

Show & Tell  Eleven members had quilts to show.   

Door Prizes  Five door prizes were distributed 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.      
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Join us for our 2024 Mystery Quilt:  

"The Quilt of the Baskervilles" by Pat Speth 

We have 39 participants! The first 3 sets of instructions have been sent out but 
it’s not too late. Anyone can join at anytime for $5. We will have a prize in Janu-
ary or February for the big reveal!  

Cost: $5.00  Great for Scraps - Fat Quarters - Charm Packs - Layer Cakes  

Instructions include three (3) sizes.  There are a total of five (5) sets of instruc-
tions, one set each month beginning in August.   

Because this is a copyrighted pattern, please do not share the directions with 
anyone.  The Guild has purchased the license for this pattern.  

 If you have any questions, please contact me:  

 Cathy Fowler  (757)329-4059  or  cmc-cfowler@cox.net   

You’re Invited— Tidewater Quilt Guild 

EVENT: Meryl Ann Butler—Wearable art designer and quilt book author 

will be offering a wearable art fashion show of over 30 of her garments. 

Meryl Ann's long vest won a first place ribbon earlier this year at MAQF 

2024, and she is a five-time Fairfield/Bernina wearable art designer.  

DATE: February 10, 2025 at 6:30pm Tidewater Quilt Guild night meeting 

LOCATION: Community United Methodist Church 1072 Old Kempsville 

Rd. Virginia Beach, VA  23464  

Guests are always welcome to attend their first TQG meeting for free! 

Meryl Ann is offering a FREE email newsletter starting in mid-October 

with quilting tips especially useful for wearables (but these ideas can be 

used in any type of quilt project.)  Email her 

at merylannb@mac.com with the subject heading "WEARABLE NEWS-

LETTER" to get on the list!  
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The deadline for submitting quilts for the Show has been extended! 

You have until the Day/Night October Guild meetings to submit your quilt. 

If you have any quilts that have been used as a show and tell, I encourage you to submit them for the show. 

Entries are limited to three, but challenge quilts and workshop items are not part of the three; so, show 

everyone what you have done.  

Reminder that this is our time to shine and show off our beautiful quilts and encourage new membership.  

         Thank, You,  

          Lisa Hartman, Quilt Show Chair 
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DEADLINE APPROACHING—Forms due NLT the October meetings! 

Quilt Show Seller/Sales  Information 

The Quilt Show Committee wishes to clarify the difference between the two types of sale areas.   
 
Member Sales area is a place where members can sell fabric, sewing supplies, and craft supplies.  Please 
see Guidelines for Sellers in the Member Sales Area below for more detailed outline. 
 

*Limited to Guild Members only.  
*All sellers will need to work a 2-hour shift in this area.  
*Seller will price their own items. 
*10 percent of sales go to supporting future PPQG quilt shows & symposiums.  
*Please see Amy Mazich for more information.  

 
Vendor Space is a place where one can sell items you have made or sewing/craft related items.  
 

*Not limited to Guild members. 
*6’ space rents for $25 and a 10’ x 10’ space rents for $50. 
*Vendors supply their own table(s).  
*Vendor staffs their table throughout the two day show.  
*Items must be sewing or craft related. No Pampered Chef or Tupperware vendors.  
*Can share a vendor space 2 or 3 ways with other people.  
*Please see Calie Mowery for applications.  

 
Please note that the Quilt Show (QS) is self-supporting.  Money from vendor spaces, car show entries, etc., 
will pay for venue rental and other QS expenses. Surplus income will go to supporting future PPQG quilt 

 Guidelines for Sellers in the Member Sales Area 

1. You must be a current Guild Member. 

2. You must agree to volunteer for AT LEAST one 2-hour shift in our sales area during the show. (sign-up 

sheet for this will become available in October) 

3. Only quilting, sewing, knitting and needlework related items in clean, usable condition may be sold.  

**Exceptions: No Quilts or Sewing Machines will be accepted and we reserve the right to refuse 

items deemed inappropriate for sale. 

4. The Intent to Sell Form and the Sales Inventory Form are available on the Guild Website. These forms 

must be turned in to us NLT the October meetings, at which time you will be given the price tags to 

use. Please make a copy of your completed Sales Inventory Form for yourself—we will not return the 

one(s) you turn in. NOTE: The sign-up sheet for your 2-hour shift for the sales area at the Quilt Show 

will be available. Refer to #2 above!  

5. Your items must be brought to Poquoson HS and set up in our area on Friday, November 

15 between  3:30 pm and 6:00 pm. Plan to contain your items for neat, compact display, i.e., fabric 

yardage marked and in clear plastic bags, containers for books, patterns, etc.  

6. Any unsold items must be collected by Sunday, November 17 by 5:30 pm after the close of the show.  

    Questions?    Amy Mazich  (757) 867-7667  



Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
September Treasurers Report 9-15-24.24.xlsx

CHAPTER ACCOUNTS  DAY CHAPTER 

 DAY YTD 

TOTALS  DAY BUDGET    NIGHT CHAPTER 

 NIGHT YTD  

TOTALS  NIGHT BUDGET   

Chapter Beginning Balance 591.97$              1,558.25$       1,450.11$           2,143.13$       

Block of the Month -                      170.00            500.00           -                      140.00            500.00             

Executive Transfer 1,200.00             1,200.00         1,200.00        1,200.00             1,200.00         1,200.00          

Miscellaneous -                      -                  -                 -                      -                  -                   

Monthly Mini 55.00                  401.00            680.00           48.00                  289.00            680.00             

Programs -                      -                  -                 -                      -                  -                   

Sell Your Stuff -                      20.00              120.00           -                      20.00              120.00             

Total Income: 1,255.00$           1,791.00$       2,380.00$      1,248.00$           1,649.00$       2,380.00$        

Block of the Month -                      -                  100.00           -                      -                  100.00             

Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 78.87                  258.56            300.00           -                      182.09            300.00             

Historian -                      -                  -                 -                      -                  -                   

Miscellaneous   -                      -                  100.00           -                      -                  100.00             

Programs 250.00                1,572.59         2,000.00        450.00                1,361.93         2,000.00          

Total Expenses: 328.87$              1,831.15$       2,500.00$      450.00$              1,544.02$       2,500.00$        

Chapter Ending Balance 1,518.10$           1,518.10$       2,248.11$           2,248.11$       

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT
 EXEC TOTALS 

 EXEC YTD 

TOTALS 

 EXEC 

BUDGET 

Executive Beginning Balance 18,088.45$         17,833.73$     

Advertising -                      30.00              100.00           notes:

Challenge -                      45.00              200.00           

Community Service -                      -                  450.00           

Guild Programs/Workshops 77.82                  327.82            1,365.00        

Library-fines/sales -                      -                  -                 

Local Workshops 165.00                525.00            1,500.00        

Membership-dues 75.00                  2,235.00         5,185.00        

Miscellaneous -                      1,223.00         100.00           

PPQG Honor Quilts -                      -                  -                 

Quilt Show/Symposium -                      300.00            -                 

Raffle Quilt -                      -                  2,500.00        

Retreat 240.00                1,920.00         2,500.00        

Sales -                      38.00              300.00           

UFO -                      -                  -                 

-                                                          -                      -                  -                 

-                                                          -                      -                  -                 

Total Executive Income 557.82$              6,643.82$       14,200.00$   

Advertising -                      451.56            200.00           

Challenge -                      5.41                200.00           

Community Service -                      -                  -                 

Equipment -                      -                  850.00           

Facilities -                      -                  500.00           

Guild Programs/Workshops 150.00                477.82            2,500.00        

Insurance -                      948.00            800.00           

Library-books -                      -                  -                 

Local Workshops -                      480.00            1,000.00        

Membership/Circulation 200.00                224.49            150.00           

Miscellaneous -                      1,207.23         100.00           

PO Box Rental -                      -                  200.00           

PPQG Honor Quilts -                      -                  -                 

Quilt Show/Symposium 75.05                  848.20            -                 

Raffle Quilt -                      -                  250.00           Executive Money 9,751.42$     

Retreat 304.21                1,725.83         2,500.00        PPQG Honor Quilts Money 1,231.35$     

Sales -                      -                  50.00             Show/Symposium Money 4,534.24$     

Storage Unit -                      -                  2,200.00        15,517.01$   

Sunshine -                      -                  25.00             

Transfer to Day/Night 2,400.00             2,400.00         2,400.00        

UFO -                      -                  -                 

Website -                      192.00            275.00           

-                                                          -                      -                  -                 

Total Executive Expense 3,129.26$           8,960.54$       14,200.00$   

Executive Ending Balance 15,517.01$         15,517.01$     TRUE
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As of 16 September 2024:

Total Executive Account

 Honor Quilt and S/S monies are to be 

used specifically for these activites. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Sandy Barnes, Executive Treasurer
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